
July 7, 2021– Regular Meeting
This meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Kearns.  The meeting was posted in accordance with WI State 
Statutes.  Roll call board members present.

Treasurer’s report read, motion to approve by Tom Kearns, 2nd by Shawn Lenzendorf motion carried.
Motion to approve salaries by Tom Kearns, 2nd by Shawn Lenzendorf, motion carried.
Motion to approve claims by Tom Kearns, 2nd by Don Lenzendorf, motion carried.

Appearance of Citizens:  Emily Rozeske from Vernon Communications Coop present to discuss fiber to home 
project. Vernon Communications will be applying for a $7 million grant through Crawford County.  Emily was 
present to request the town enter into a Public/Private Partnership to strengthen the grant application.  They are not 
requesting money, only seeking a letter of support saying the Town wants broadband and are in support.   The board 
is in agreement and signed the public private partnership as well as letter of support.  Motion by Shawn Lenzendorf 
to pass a resolution in support of telecommuting opportunities and telecommuter forward certification, 2nd by Tom 
Kearns, motion carried. 

Chuck Boland present to discuss the use of the town hall.  He noted on June 5th they used the hall for a small 
wedding and prior to the event 4-H used the hall & did not sweep and mop the hall so it was dirty when they arrived.
He then received a letter stating he will be charged a cleaning fee and will not be able to use the hall in the future.  
Chuck requested the town reconsider them no longer being allowed to use the hall.  Dawn Ray was also present and 
reported the hall was not even swept or mopped after the event.  Lengthy discussion held.  Motion by Don 
Lenzendorf to rescind the suspension of hall  use, 2nd by Tom Kearns, motion carried.

Motion to adjourn at 9:31 pm by Shawn Lenzendorf, 2nd by Tom Kearns, motion carried.

Julie Payne, Clerk


